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Just say you sit next to a world changer. So you might say, Well, what is the world change?
What's the world changer? It's one whose way of life alters the course of history. And every
day I believe that we are faced with decisions will my life make a difference for Christ, you
are sent person that is sent into this earth that carries a purpose. You have a dream on the
inside. Purpose is an intention. It's a decision that God has made about you want to talk
to you about for a minute, because there's a world changer. You're one whose life alters
the course of history. You're creating history, by your acts of faith. Rebecca chapter two,
verse 14, is where I want us to look, and we're going to go through a lot of Scripture
tonight, says, For the earth will be filled with the knowledge of the glory of the Lord, as the
waters cover the sea. Now let's think about that again, for the earth will be filled with the
knowledge of the glory of the Lord, how is it going to be get filled through his blood
bought church, through you and I, so it'll be filled with the knowledge of the glory, I believe
the Word of God to be truth 100%, the infallible Word of God, which we'll get into and,
and so if God is going to fill the earth, with the knowledge of the glory of the Lord, as the
seas, or as the waters cover the sea, God wants to use you. He wants to use me He has a
plan for you don't despise small beginnings. Don't look at where you've come from, that
does not determine your future. You see, you can't do anything about your past, but you
can do everything about your tomorrow. And so I believe that I'm standing here, and I'm
talking to sent people that you didn't just show up, that you weren't just invited that God
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sent you. You carry purpose, you carry greatness. I believe that I'm talking to societal
influencers, cultural changers, partners with Heaven, co laborers with Jesus Christ, am I
here for anybody revivalists, and reformers that lead and literally change the world. So
Matthew 610, the disciples come to Jesus and they don't say teach us how to build a great
big church teaches Harmolodics and hermeneutics after seeing all the miracles and all the
greatness. They said, teach us how to pray. And he says, hallowed be thy name. Matthew
chapter six received, he says, hallowed be thy name, thy word in verse 10, Thy kingdom
come, thy will be done in earth as it is in heaven. So if we look at that kingdom, Basilica,
the rule to the room, the rule of God, that kingdom come before sin to compliance in the
earth, as it is in heaven, Thy will be done. Now the will in the Greek means determination.
It means the choice the purpose, but watch, this is the same English word, the
determination, the choice, the decision, God be done by the vehicle of prayer, we
superimpose the will the determination, the decree, the decision of God in the earth, as it
is in heaven, or the Greek word there in the earth, literally means at by, and it means to
superimpose and time place, order, state and position, as it is in heaven. And the Greek
word is in which denotes a fixed position, in place in time and state. In other words, what
God is saying is that we will a super impose in the earth and time place, state and position
what is already fixed, and state position in heaven. I believe that your prayers have power.
I believe that prayer changes things. I believe it moves mountains, I believe that prayer
can can see your children come to the Lord Jesus Christ, I believe that prayer can affect
generations. I believe appraising or praying people will see that this nation will be
changed. But I believe that we have to take it even a step further. I believe we have to put
faith with our prayer is anybody with me to fill this earth with the knowledge of the glory
of the Lord, Isaiah two two says in the last days, the mountain, the Lord's temple will be
established as the highest mountains, it will be exalted above the hills, and all the nations
will stream to it. You see, I believe that God's plan is it in the last days, God will be exalted,
it doesn't matter. And I'm going to talk to you about the darkness out there. But it doesn't
matter how dark it is, God has raised up a remnant that will carry his light. There is an
awakening that is taking place, there is a place that God calls the high place. In fact, the
Bible references it many times that were seated in heavenly places. Let's look at a fusions
chapter two verse one through 10. Because it's very important to understand where I'm
going to take you look at somebody say your world changer. You say you look in like one
so you even smell like one Come on your world changer. fusions chapter two, verse one
and 10. As for you, you were dead in your transgressions and sense in which you used to
live when you followed the ways of this world and of the ruler of the key them of the air.
The Spirit was now at work and those who are disobedient. All of us also lived among them
at one time, gratifying the cravings of our sinful nature and following its desires and
thoughts. Like the rest we were nature's, by nature, objects of wrath, verse four, but
because of his great love for us, because of his great love for us, somebody should just
shout right there because we didn't find God. God was never lost. God found us in all of
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our midst because of his great love for us. God who is rich in mercy made us alive with
Christ. even when we were dead in transgressions, it is by grace that you have been saved.
And God raised us up with Christ. And watch this is key because I want you to get this.
God raised this up with Christ, you have resurrection power on the inside of you. God
raised us up with Christ. And what did he do? He seated us with him in heavenly realms in
Christ Jesus. Now just to establish this so that you understand I'm going to continue to
read the rest of the verses. But he's saying that he raised us up with Christ and He is
seated us were with him in heavenly priceless. So right now, as a believer, I am raised up
with Christ, I was once dead, alienated, but through the blood of Jesus Christ, he was
crucified, come on, buried in a borrowed tomb rose again. And that same power in that
same spirit is in me, and I've been raised up with Christ Jesus, and now Where am I? I'm
seated in heavenly places right? Now, this is vital for you to understand you being a world
changer. I'm camping out for a minute, but I am right now in Gainesville, Georgia, and one
of the greatest churches, right? In free chapel with some of the greatest people. But the
Bible says, I've been raised up with Christ and where am I? I'm seated in heavenly places.
The Wait a minute, I'm right here at four chapel in Gainesville, Georgia. But I'm seated in
heavenly places. Okay, you're going to get it in just a minute. Look at somebody say your
world changer. Verse seven, it says, in order that in the coming ages, he might show the
incomparable riches of his grace, expressing his kindness to us in Christ Jesus, for it is by
grace, you've been saved through faith. And this is not for yourself as the gift of God, not
by works so then no man can boast. For we are God's workmanship, you better slap
somebody say I'm wonderfully and fearfully created, and I am designed by God Himself.
Say everything about me says perfection because it says God. So we are God's
workmanship, his handiwork created in Christ Jesus to do what good works. Look at
somebody one more time, say you've got a job to do for Jesus. And we're going to get
serious. And we're going to land this thing strong, but I want to establish something I'm
not going to turn a building a case here. Okay, we were created in Christ Jesus to do good
works, which God has prepared in advance for us to do. So the work that you carry God
had already prepared it before you ever got here. It's interesting, because if we look at it
in the message version, in verse seven, it says, verse six says, Then he picked us up and set
us down, and highest heaven and company with Jesus. And now God has us right where
he wants us with all the time in this world, and the next shower grace upon us, through
Jesus Christ. So interesting. We've been saved by grace, he's saying and, and what he's
telling us because of our salvation, we have been seated in heavenly places quite the
Christ Jesus. But where am i right now? in Gainesville, Georgia, at free chapel, but where
am I? I'm seated in heavenly places, anybody tracking with me right now. Because as a
believer, what is telling me I have a heavenly perspective and influence in the earth, that
kingdom come, thy will be done. Now we're about to shift up some things. Because that
means as a believer, I don't see through these natural eyes. I see with my spiritual eyes,
may every scale be removed, and may God open your eyes and let every bill veil be
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removed, because the power of the enemy has is not as much as we credit him. But he's a
Great Deceiver, that the god of this world has blinded the minds of many. So let's go on
and see what it says effusions one three, because as believers remember, I have a
heavenly perspective. And I have a heavenly influence in the earth. fusions. One three,
Blessed be the God our Father, and our Lord, Jesus Christ, who has blessed us with what
once he blessed you with all spiritual blessings were in here we go heavenly places in
Christ. So we often read through these and we think, oh, okay, that just means I get
spiritual lessons when I get to heaven. We've already established that I'm right here on
Earth. But I'm seated in heavenly places. Now keep tracking with me, we're going to build
this together, right? So Blessed be God, the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, who has
already blessed us. I'm going to give you that as a sidebar in a minute with us with all how
many spiritual blessings, guys a few. What you need to make it just through one one hard
time with all spiritual blessings in heavenly places in Christ. So where are my spiritual
blessings? It says right here, there in heavenly places. So then we asked what were
heavenly places we've already established there in the earth, because I'm in this earth,
right? I'm in Gainesville, Georgia, at free chapel, but I've already established it through the
resurrection power of Christ, I've been seated in heavenly places. Now say what, so now I
have all spiritual blessings through Christ Jesus, or I should say, in Christ Jesus, through
God, our Father, in heavenly places, which is here on Earth, with the Greek word in their
means in relationship by resting in Christ Jesus. In other words, spiritual blessings are
manifested in and for me, in the earthly realm. They are obtained through my life as a
believer by my relationship of resting in Christ Jesus. That's why acts 1728 says in him, I live
and I move, and I have my being, who am I here for? Who am I here for because God's got
a word for somebody? So by the way, can I give you just a sidebar blessing there, it says,
he has blessed us. You know what that means? It literally means this, that God has spoken
Well, it means to continually say and think it means to religiously bless and to invoke a
benediction means to prosper. Do you know what I'm telling you there? It means that he
had bless you that every single day, God is the one speaking over you invoking blessing
over you saying prosper over you. God is every single day. I don't care who speaks against
you. I don't care who says you cannot do it. I don't care who says you won't be it? I don't
care what devil what demon? What generational curse what naysayer, what hater has
ever said anything against you? Every single day you get up, God is speaking. He is
blessing you come on the Lord is not only continually mindful of you, thinking about you,
he's speaking over you every single day, if you could hear what what heaven is saying
about you right now, it would blow your mind. He The battle is already been won, no
weapon formed against you is going to prosper. You might be in a fiery furnace. But the
fourth man is in there with you. And he's going to show up because God wants to show off.
Joseph, it might be a pit. But it's really just a positioning place. God is putting you in
position. Because you have to remember that when God created the original intention of
God, which is his final decision, when he creates he says he creates man and he did what
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he blessed in. So God blessed us from the very beginning and what God has blessed. No
man can curse. And he said, Be fruitful, multiply, help me out, come on, replenish, subdue,
and let them have dominion. So when God said let them have dominion to rule and to
reign, he legally transferred over Dominion rulership and reigning to us. That's why it's
illegal for God to do anything in the earth unless he does it was someone. And so God is
looking to and fro. I think he's up here in Gainesville. I think he's at free chapel saying,
Who is it that's going to stand in the gap and make up the hedge, who's going to say,
there's a generation arising and we are not ashamed of the gospel, and the power
thereof, we're not going to water down and compromise the word I don't know who I'm
here for. But we live and we move in Christ Jesus, I am not ashamed of the name of God.
He is a miracle working God, he is a holy God. Come on, he is a just God. He's a righteous
God. He's a gracious God, he is a merciful God, he's a god of the second restoration come
on to the third, the fourth, the seventh time, when you fall down, he keeps lifting you back
up, what an awesome God we serve even a slap somebody a high five, say, Be glad. So
God has blessed you. And when when, when somebody else is saying something against
you or about you, here's the bottom line, it really doesn't matter. Because what matters is
can you hear God's voice, but God's saying, so with all that in mind, I believe that you're
being positioned. I believe that the church is the only legal and today now here because
I'm going to start getting into the meat of where I want to take you that the church, the
blood box Church of Jesus Christ, is the only legal entity in the earth that has the ability to
bring for true transformation. While we have respect for all institutions, the world is doing
exactly what it's supposed to do. I'm telling you systems, we respect government, we
respect education, financial markets, all the different media, everything else, but at the
end of the day, there's not one legally authorized institution in the earth that can bring for
transformation except the blood ball Church of Jesus Christ. Which means you're it slap
somebody say you're it. Say you're looking at a world changer. Hey, you might be saying,
but I just live in Gainesville. I just am in Atlanta. I'm in Georgia, how can I change the
world? Well, I found out that God can take little people and do big things to their life. You
see, when I got saved, I didn't grow up in church my father committed to aside when I was
five years old, sexually and physically abused from six to 13. When I got saved, my mom
has two masters or doctorate I came from a pretty well educated and kind of well to do
family and, but very dysfunctional and, and they cut me off. And I didn't really think if I got
you know, they said don't say the name of Jesus in our house, I thought, Oh, they won't
really cut me off, or they really cut me off. And I'm living in a trailer on bill Moxley road
and Mount Airy, Maryland. And people called me trailer trash. But you found I found out
that God is in the recycling business. And then what other people call trash God says I call
treasure. Oh, come on. God has a big plan for you. I don't care where you're living right
now, what you've gone through with God, all things are possible. At 18 years old, God
would say, Show me he would literally, you know, he doesn't give you all the details to
your destiny. But he gave me a vision. And he showed me he took me in literally out of my
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body and then put me on every continent. And every time my mouth was open, people
were getting saved and healed and delivered. Every time my mouth was shut, they'd
fallen down or darkness and went to my pastor and said, God has called me to preach the
gospel. He said, Great, Paula. And I was in. I was in a little church of God. And nothing
wrong with the college. Amen. I was a little church of God. And I went to my pastor, and
we had a church, about 100 people and it had those wood beams. Some of you don't
know what I'm talking about. And he said, fantastic. Our janitors just quit. I'm like, I get to
clean the church. This is the coolest thing ever. Me and I clean the church like nobody's
business. I thought I've made it I get to clean the church. And then one day, he said, Paula,
would you do nursery, I thought for real me to nursery, and I'd take my pennies and roll
them up and make sure that those babies were sent back to their mamas better than they
came to me and I pray over him in the spirit. And then he came to me said, Would you do
the two to four year olds and teach us and teach the two to four, I felt like man, I'm ready
to go to heaven, the rapture is coming. I was sure of it. And I took 89 hours, Pastor to
make sure I could doctrinally break down the Word of God. And I studied it, because I'd
read that not all should desire to be teachers for there's a much greater accountability.
And I wanted to make sure that I could teach two to four year olds properly the Word of
God. And you see, I didn't recognize that God was training me and teaching me to change
the world. With a broom with a diaper. With two to four year olds, with the youth ministry
without reach your you aren't hearing what I'm saying. It would be a long process. And he
was teaching me that if you're faithful over a few things, I'll make you ruler over many. I've
been in ministry 33 years, but I just became the president of my own ministry. About two
years ago, I've always sat under someone else's vision you go 33 years, well, if I was to run
out, start, they're all do their thing. But there's only one body. And there are many
members. And God has a plan for you that is so big, that if you just sit still for a minute
and recognize that God will use little people talk to me names made. Talk to me, Mary,
God will use little people to do great big things. And so what they said your trash, God
said, I see treasure. And so here we are, and why I believe that God is positioning you to
change the narrative. I'm going to get into it right here, the next were to in our nation, and
the world. I believe that God is downloading to people who have an ear to hear. And
someone that I am sent to here tonight has an ear to hear from heaven. Consider this
comment, culture cannot be changed. culture can only be created. The dominant culture
becomes the prevailing culture, defining the narrative for society. If we the church isolate
from society, we are no longer the bar for culture, or influencing the narrative. Today, I was
on the phone since about six this morning working on a prison reform situation that
affects all people. And I thought to myself, you know, there's a lot of things out there that
people have opinions of and think of Paula white, which really have no relevance because
God's already speaking over me. And I and I say this because I thought I was so excited
because we're going to get a victory. And I thought, you know what God should? Should
you not come back. And when I'm an old lady, or when I come to Sam with you, there's
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somebody child that might not have had a second chance is going to get a second
chance because we just got legislation change. We're changing the game. Are you aren't
hear me, you're like this, you're like? Well see, I used to always think my voice didn't really
matter. I just thought I was a little person, I couldn't do big things. Until I realized that I
have a great big God, that with him, all things are possible. And I'm like, oh, if you're going
to dream, you might as well dream big. If you're going to thank you might as well think
big. If you're going to use your faith, you might as well use it all the way and just believe
with God, all things are possible. We as a church, sit back and isolate, just charge so then
we never change the game. But what if God sent you to be a game changer? What if God
sent you to be a world changer? You see, I didn't know a young Bab, this girl would come
to a Pentecostal service. And hear a woman that she had not heard and said, Man, I
thought to myself when I was praying the inauguration, first female clergy ever to pray in
the name of Jesus. And there were six of us, five of us which prayed in the name of Jesus
Christ of Nazareth, proclaiming who Jesus was so similar like that, but you know what, I
don't care how many devils I've had to fight because if some little girl looks up, and says, I
can be a pastor, I can serve Jesus, come on, I can run my company, unashamed of the
gospel, if some little girl looked up every day, my little granddaughter, barely two years
soul, I mean, she just praying all the time, laying her hands on everything, in the name of
Jesus, in the name of Jesus, she just running around and I'm like, you go as you go.
Because there's no limitations. Don't to let anyone in life tell you that you can't do it. If
God before you who can be against you break the ceiling, because there is no ceiling,
there is no ceiling. Come on, the only law of the lid is the one that you put on, take it off,
because God saying I'm looking for game changer. I'm looking for someone to reverse it.
I'm looking for someone to raise up a generation that stands so that this earth will be filled
with a knowledge of the glory of who I am. God wants to show off, he wants to show that
he can use your life, that he can use your story, that he can use you with everything. He
knew what you're going to do before you did it. And he says, I still have a plan and a great
purpose. So while house would the media and our government and our school systems,
they all scream their answers. And we listen. Because our culture is buzzing with voices,
the resound above the surface, but below the surface is the central foundation of the
earth. As central as the foundation of the Earth is where truth is found. Truth is and I
always have my big Bible with me. Truth is the infallible Word of God. I don't care how
much change happens and culture are the words of truth is the word of God. I'm going to
preach it anyhow. Because as we read in john one, one through four, you cannot separate
God from his word. In the beginning was the Word and the Word was with God, and the
Word was God. Some 33 four says the word of the Lord is right. And the word of the Lord
is true. Some 1830 s for God, His way is perfect. The word of the Lord is flawless. He is a
shield for all who take refuge in Him. Psalm 119 verse 11, says, I have hidden your word in
my heart, that I might not sin against the someone 19 verse 89, your word O lord is
eternal. It stands firm in the heavens, therefore, to discover and to have success in this life.
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You have to navigate your life through the Word of God. The word is your firm foundation,
heaven and earth will pass away, but the word shall remain forever. I don't know who I'm
here for. But every answer you'll ever need is found in that word. Every truth that will ever
be given is found in that word. And it doesn't matter how far culture gets away. That word
is truth, the infallible truth of the living God, the one who saved you, the one who has
restored you come on the one who provides for you every day, the one who created you,
the one who sent you, the one who shall you the one who covers you, the Word of God. So
as we discover, the Psalm is writes, your word is a lamp unto my feet and a light from my
past someone 19 verse 105. So what you know, determines how you live. So today, not
only in America, but around the world, the greatest challenge we face we already know, is
this moral and a spiritual decay. We know statistics that we could quote all day long that
there's only a small percentage of Americans that when they do attend church, they say
Barna, his latest research is that 10% of Christians seek their answers from the Word of
God. 10% 10% Oh, don't make me start on villain own statistics. I got only 17 minutes. So I
gotta stick to my notes. Because if I think statistics, I go, why are we in America? 5% of the
world population and we consume over 80% of the drugs. Why are we numbing ourselves
so much? What is wrong with us? Our generations, look at somebody slap on high fives a
world changer. You've got a job to do. You're getting quiet on me right now. Because God
wants to use you. I'm passionate about this. I'm gonna bring this on home. You see, that's
what I call it. Judges chapter two, verse 10 moment, just one generation after Joshua died,
an entire nation fell away from God. Just one generation. Why? Because they stopped
following the Word of God. So if we think we're going to live in the success, God has an
abundant life for us. And I thought you're gonna run to the altar and throw an offering
right now and start shouting, amen. God has an abundant life for us. JOHN 1010, he came
to give life and life more abundantly. But if we think we can just live anyway, we won't do
anything we want. And just like God's some fairy tale, or, you know, Santa Claus, or, or
something magical God goes, No, my word is my truth. And so why do we say when we
call I call them a judges to 10 because the generation after Joshua dying in our nation fell
away. Why? Because the Israelites had stopped studying and practicing the things that
they had been taught about God

 28:21

and stopped. So that

Paula White-Cain  28:24
the more God is removed from our society, the more will find the K manifesting. And the
question is, what will the church because no other institution can change it? What will you
because I think I'm talking to the church, right? What will I not what we'll just do
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corporately, what will I do about it? What will the church should because the church and
there is only one church, the blood bought church? Is that a critical Crossroads? And so
while there might be chaos and confusion and comfort minds, how will we respond? You
know what I believe there's a generation that's passionate for hunger. There's a
generation that wants real truth and wants true answer. I believe that there is a
generation. We are responsible to create culture. In other words, we are responsible by
kingdom come, thy will be done in the earth. It's exciting that I get to see the kingdoms of
this world become the kingdoms of our God. Why? Because I'm determined to do so.
Why? Because I have an agenda. I'm a sick girl Come on from the poor state and all of the
United States from Mississippi. Good things do come out Mississippi, all right. I don't even
say it Mississippi, I say Mississippi. So God uses people to do what he plans to do. And
God wants to do something great in your life. Why? Because I have a zealousness about
me, you want to know what my zealousness is to make famous the name of Jesus, lift up
the name of Jesus, to to cause the name of Jesus to be lifted up, above all humanity and
all mankind. And when we lift up the name of Jesus, I mean, truly lift him up. Because
when we live for Him, when we really, really live for Him, because you cannot separate our
roles and responsibility from our spiritual gifting is why we say like, we don't have a home
life, and a work life and our church life. We have a life, and it encompasses everything for
the glory of God. That's why he says, and I will fill all the earth with a knowledge of my
glory, that knowledge of His glory will be seen in your marriage, the knowledge of His glory
will be seen in your children, I'm prophesied to someone the knowledge of His glory will be
seen in his grace in your life, the knowledge of His glory will be seen in your business, the
knowledge of His glory will be seen. You don't just have a church life, you have a life and
God wants to show the knowledge, his glory, through you, in you and to you, you better
slap somebody up side the head and say God's about to use me big time. I won't get
where I want to get. But here we go, is equal 43 verse two, his voice was like the sound of
many waters in the are shown with his glory. This is a move of God, not a man. There are
three things I want to talk to you about, that I believe God's about to send to you. And this
is prophetic and conclusion in the last two minutes. Luke chapter two, verse eight, verse
14, when God was getting ready to do the biggest thing this earth has ever received, sent
his son. There's a pattern that we can see in Luke chapter two, verse eight through 14, for
world changers, anybody a world changer, says in in verse eight, there were shepherds
living in the fields nearby, keeping watch over their flocks at night, and an angel of the
Lord appeared to them and the glory of the Lord shone around about them. They were
terrified. But the angel said to them, Do not be afraid I bring you good news of great joy,
they will be for all the people today in the town of David, a Savior has been born to you.
He is Christ the Lord, this will be assigned to you, you will find a baby wrapped in clothes
and lying in a manger. And suddenly look at somebody say Suddenly, a great company of
Heavenly hosts appeared with the angel praising God and saying glory, I will fill the earth
with the knowledge of my glory. They said Glory to God in the highest. And on earth
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peace, two men on home favorite rest, I want to give you three things in conclusion that I
believe is a world changer. God is about to give you a sound. There is a saying coming to
you that heaven has an announcement that is coming to you that you're about to have a
sign and you're about to have a suddenly I don't know who I'm here for. But just like when
Jesus was coming to the earth, there was this awesome announcement, getting ready to
activate the rival of God's plan. Trust me, God is not finished. God is not done. Because we
know how this turns out. It might be dark, come on, there might be some crazy cray cray
stuff going on. But God has a remnant that he is raised up, who stand in the gap for His
glory for the knowledge of His glory to fill this earth. And God is about to send a sound to
someone God to send a sound to those who have an ear to hear God spoke to the
shepherds who were tending the field. You see, God is releasing heavens blueprints to
faithful Shepherd shepherds means servants. That doesn't mean they were pastors. These
are people. These are shepherds here. And they were faithful servants. I believe I'm talking
to some faithful servants, who have kept watch over their field, meaning their place of
assignment. Every one of us has a sphere of influence. Every one of us has a field. And
God says, Have you been taking care of your fear of insurance once of your place of
authority of your field? Because God is about to speak, listen to me hear me. He wasn't
going into the temple speaking to the scholars. He wasn't going to the most educated
God was going to the servants and the field and he was going to speak and release an
announcement that it is time and the Messiah is coming forth. Heaven is downloading a
sound right now. He is giving a word right now. And now we're that there is a people that
have an ear to hear and they will arise for the glory of God. I believe I'm talking to world
changers. I believe I'm here for somebody specifically, there's a sound being released. First
Corinthians 127. He will take what others call foolish and confound the wise what others
see as weakness to shame the strong. Isaiah 55 verse eight, for my thoughts are not your
thoughts as the Lord written, neither are your ways my way, say the Lord, when Jesus
shows up the new is birth, and the angels will come forth to announce to ones who have
been faithful, you're ready whenever they've been faithful at the night watch. I don't have
time to teach you. But in the night watch. You see when it's dark out there, you have to
understand God is getting ready to do something. Who am I here for? He says unto you,
the angel showed up and they said, here's what is happening next. God's about to
download the next to someone Someone is sending under the sound of my voice and
watching right now that God is downloading the next to Luke chapter two, verse 11, unto
you this day in the city of David, a child has been born. All you need to hear from God is
one announcement. Just one sound. God speak with clarity, because I'm telling you I
heard one word when I was 18 years old, you will see nation shaken, you'll see nation
shaken. All you need is one announcement, all you need is the Holy Spirit to tap you on the
back and give you one word, because you can come up with all your plans, but they will
fall, but the plans of God will prevail. You see, if you rely on the arm of flesh, you will fail.
But if you rely on the trust and trust and rely on the hand of God, you will see success not
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only for you, but for the kingdom of God. So get God saying get ready because I've got an
announcement. Get ready because I'm about to download a strategy. Get ready because
I'm about to whisper in your ear. Oh, wait, let me just back up. I'm on backup Can I back
up? Then I'll teach you night shift real quick. So there's a sound Come on. There's an
announcement. There's a sign. And then there's a suddenly I thought His ways are not my
ways. I thought when God showed me I'll change and I'll change nations you'll see nation
shaken. I thought I was walking. Some I had to do it. I was evangelizing in Hawaii. I know
it's rough, but somebody needed to do it. And I walking the beach. And God spoke to me
and said, Go on TV. I went back and talked to my spiritual authority, my ex at that time
and I said, God spoke to me to go on TV. He said, Well, fantastic. But we're not giving you
any money not supporting you. But go ahead and do it, which meant I don't believe it's
going to happen. So I stepped out and believed God and I signed a contract that
obligated me to a million and a half dollars. I signed for bt. Now if you don't know that's
black Entertainment Television. If you haven't figured it out yet, I'm white. I had rent to
rent to own furniture, a black current drop a single camera and a secretary that type 23
words per minute. That's for real. And I got up and it took me five takes. God bless you.
God bless you. And all of a sudden we went on no p o box. No call center, no back and no
website. Nothing. I didn't understand any of that. And people just started driving in when
it aired. I mean, it was horrible. I cried. I look at the quality. I said, God, I'm so sorry. I
embarrassed you. And someone said to me, don't worry, the quality will come because the
content is there. It's anointed. And people started driving in and they they drive into God
woke me up and they come to find my office and throw down $20,000 $10,000 never
missed one single payment. All of a sudden, we were on 47 networks. Think about this. Fox,
ABC CBS CMT Spike TV, I mean, MTV VHS, TV, and you name it if a b c, d, e, f g h i, j k, if I
could find an alphabet is going on it. And at that point, it's basically a mini syndication.
And we so it's what you'd call we were over saturating the market, five masters. So I
makes two secular, and three Christian masters, preaching the gospel, reaching, I mean,
we're translating in Farsi with professional actors. Number one show in the Middle East at
the time, and then preaching everywhere, preaching everywhere. Sound and all of a
sudden, my executive director comes in and he brings me contract and we're paying
billions of dollars for time, right? brings me this contract. He goes, Hey, Paul, he goes,
there's a low power station that's available. reaches southern Florida, Miami, Fort
Lauderdale, that area, you know, West Palm, etc. You want it I looked at I said, How much
is he said? Like $300? That's Are you kidding me? We're paying like millions of dollars,
we're saturating we've got that area covered. So we don't need any more down there. And
all of a sudden, he starts walk out, the Holy Spirit taps me and says, sign that contract. So I
decided I signed the contract $300 I'm like this contract, or like 20 stations in southern
Florida. I signed the contract. So I go on and on and on. All most of you know this. Most of
you know that I've had a 17 year relationship with who is now called our president. What
most of you don't know, perhaps, is that 17 years ago, I receive a phone call. And they said
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a passport. Mr. Trump's on the line. This has nothing to do with your opinion. This has to
do with being a world changer. And I said, Yeah, sure. They go No, for real Mr. I go Yeah,
right. Yeah, right. You're fired. No skin. The prince is one email. Paula, he's on the line. Fun.
We have fun. Gotta have fun, amen. And I'm like, Okay, put him on side. Get on. He goes,
you're fantastic. Because you've got the it factor. I said, Oh, we call that the anointing surf.
And he already repeats to me. I'd been preaching on the value of vision and he repeats to
me verbatim, three sermons. I thought, man, he listens better than my congregation. He
said, Are you ever in New York? I said, I am. I was doing a Bible study for the New York
Yankees. And so I go and short of long story is God spoke to me. I met a lot of people back
then. It's ministering to a lot of people. There's Michael Jackson, or baseball players or
football players or homeless person on the street or, but with him, God's spoke to me and I
tried to live as a Christian before everyone, God said, show him who I am, was an
assignment. I'd later find out that phone call came because the only station that will be
hundred dollar contract, I sign that station that low power station, guess went into a place
called Mar Largo. And I'd find out that he would watch Christian television, and the only
station he'd sit there and watch is Christian television. See, I thought God would use me
my way to change the world. And God's like, no, girl. Your plans are too little. Because
your ways are not my ways. And God's looking, can you hear a sound? Because God wants
to speak to you. And God's given you instruction? Can you shut the noise down? They were
faithful in the nine watch. And I leave you with this in the last six seconds because I won't
get you'll have to invite me back to do your suddenly and your sign. Okay. But this is what
God wants you to know. You ready? Say Bring it on. Bring it on pastor Paula. All right, right.
God wants you to know that his night you already know this starts with his day, right? And
when we look in Genesis, because I'm going everywhere to find it. If we look in Genesis, in
the very beginning, Genesis one five God called the light Day, and the darkness he called
Night, and there was evening and there was morning the first day. So Genesis, the seed
plot of the entire Bible, the phrase, the evening in the mornings, repeated five times the
principles clear that God's day begins in the evening, and ends in the morning, Romans
1311 through 13. And do this understanding the present time, the hour has come for you to
wake up from your slumber because our salvation is nearer now than when we first believe
the night is nearly over. And the day is almost here. So let me tell you something, when it
gets dark out, and your own post, because you are Shepherd, come on a servant of God
watching over your field in the night watch. I don't know about you. But I'm glad God rose
me up for such a time as this that God called you for this generation that God said,
because when I'm getting ready to do a new thing, it starts when it's in its darkest hour.
And God is getting ready to release a wave, not just a wave Come on glory after glory
after glory that in the last day he will pour out His Spirit upon all flesh and your sons and
daughters. I believe that God's about to pour out His Spirit upon some young people,
some sons and daughters that he's going to call some old men to have some dreams,
some young men to have some visions and even he's going to use some handmaidens
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Come on, even some women are going to rise up for the glory of God because there is a
sound in the earth. And that sound is coming to servants who have been faithful
everybody stand up on their Nightwatching, then once you hear the sound, get ready for
your sign. Because it says he sent an angel as a sign, there's a sign getting ready to come
to you and God is going to send a sign and then after they received the sound in the sign,
and it says suddenly get ready because it's not going to be in 40 years. It's not going to be
an 80 years there's a suddenly Keep your eyes open spiritually because there is a
suddenly happening in this earth. For those who have ears to hear and eyes to see good
reading because God's been speaking God rides on the waves of sound. God is sending a
word to you. He's sending his next big announcement. And the reason that you're on the
night watch list and I'm through with this is because you can't look back at a map. You
can't go to somebody else's conference say how do we do it? It's great and all but where
God has taken us no man has ever been. And the reason you don't need a map but you
need a compass is because a map shows you what is already been traverse. But a
compass shows you how to go and to navigate a territory tells you how to go places that
people have never gone, the churches arising never gone places that people have never
gone. There's a sign of a woman plays and inauguration prayer in the name of Jesus and
is not ashamed of the gospel. Who other said you're done with. It's over who was totally
crushed by God who went through life crisis and 39 events and people said she's done
with it. But God said, I'm just starting, because I've allowed you to go through a night
season to work a night shift to work some very dark times, because I'm going to raise you
up. Because now you know you can't do anything. There's nothing you can't do. Because
all things are possible. I wonder if there's a world changer, one whose lives through the
course of history, one who will see a generation come forward and not shun God, but fill
the earth with the knowledge of the glory. There's a dream on the inside of you. There's a
destiny on the inside of you. There's greatness on the inside of you that God is not even
nearly finished. He's just getting started come out remnant, rise up in the name of Jesus.
Free chapels a part of the remnant chapel is a part of world changers, free travels a part
of paving the way of navigating, cutting a path of changing every redefining culture, this
generation to serve the Lord. Thank you for watching Paula sermon video today.
Remember to like, share, or subscribe. If you would like to give a ministry gift to support
Paula white ministries, you can click on the button below, or text give 275100 if you would
like to become a covenant partner and give your monthly support to help transform lives,
you hearts and win souls with cola. You can sign up online today at Paula white.org
forward slash partner. You can also text partner to 75100 for more information or click the
button below.
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